
9/9/2016 
 

Last distance place offered was 0.761 miles from the school. 

• Last ‘other’ faith place offered to 0416 miles from the school. 
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HARVEST APPEAL DETAILS PAGE 11  IN THIS ISSUE 

Mrs Trebess writes…. 

Memory and Learning  
 

 
 

This week, I delivered the first in a 
series of Collective Worships 
aimed at improving the learning 
of students at Becket Keys.  This 
year, we are focused on making 
our excellent teaching even 
better: not just in terms of what 
we teach (The Curriculum), but 
how we teach it. We are keen to 
share these methods with 
students and parents.  There is 

scientific evidence to support the 
strategies that we are focusing on 
this year. 
 
We all have a working memory 
and a long-term memory.  The 
working memory is like a post-it 
note.  It is temporary and gets 
lost easily!  The long-term 
memory is like a hard drive.  More 
information can be stored here 
for a longer period of time 
(potentially forever - I would 
imagine that some of you can still 
recite poetry or Shakespeare 
from your school days!).  In order 
to retain information, it must be 
transferred to the long-term 
memory.   
 
Forgetting is an important aspect 
of learning. The more times you 
can return to information, having 
thought you had forgotten it, the 
more it will be retained in your  
 

……contd. on page 2 

    

Music Department 
An exciting House competition and 
an invitation to a concert. 

     Page 3 
 
Meet Some More New Staff 
We have some new teachers starting 
with us this year, read about the 
vocational journey that brought them 
to Becket Keys. 
                                                        Page 4-5 

Extra-Curricular Clubs 
There is a club for everyone! We 
encourage our students to join at 
least one.   
                                                        Page 6-7 

Biblical Pause 
Lord of the Harvest  - Putting God in 
his place. 

     Page 11 
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……contd. From page 1 

long-term memory.  This concept 
can be illustrated by the graph at 
the top of this page.   
 
What does this mean for 
students?  During lessons, 
teachers are going to make sure 
that we revisit topics at strategic 
intervals, to enable students to 
recall and remember information 
they might otherwise have 
forgotten.   
 
It is also important for students to 
independently get into the habit 
of revisiting topics at home, so 
that they are remembering what 
they have learned and are 
improving their brain fitness.  As 
parents, you can of course 
support by helping sons and 
daughters to organise this, 
prompting them to revisit topics 
at timely intervals and perhaps 
even testing them around the 
dinner table!  Our website 
publishes our curriculum so that 
you can see what students in 
different year groups are learning 
now and what they have learnt 
previously in each subject.   
 
You can access the online 
curriculum here: 
https://www.becketkeys.org/curri
culum 
 

Mrs Trebess 
Deputy Headteacher 

 

 

  

             
Please make sure that you top-up your son or daughter’s account each 
week so that he/she is able to access all the delicious meals in the school 
restaurants.  
 
There is a small overdraft facility on ParentPay accounts of £2 for 
emergency situations, which covers the cost of a sandwich.  
 
Due to the cashless system in place, there is no other back up.  
 
We do not want any student to miss lunch or the great choice of food 
available every day in our restaurants. The chefs work hard each day to 
provide a variety of delicious meals for the school. 
 
If you need assistance navigating the site then help is available here: 
https://support.parentpaygroup.com/hc/en-gb/sections/6089568194577-
Parents-and-guardians 
 
If you have any other queries, please contact the school – 
office@becketkeys.org  

 
 
 
 
 

 

Homework Club is available for 
all students.  Every afternoon 
after school students can stay 
until 4.20pm and complete 
their homework in C11. 

Using Homework Club is just 
one way we provide for 
students who do not want to 
leave site at 3.10pm. Avoid the 
traffic! Stay here for a while! 

 

 

 

 

We are pleased to announce that 
the School Community Prayer 
Group hosted by our 
Headteacher Mr Scott-Evans is 
now every Wednesday at 
8.45am. This is a short meeting 
where we pray together for local 
and national events and for any 
intentions of those in our school 
family. All are welcome. 

If you have any prayer intentions, 
please send them into the school 
via the office email: 
office@becketkeys.org 

https://www.becketkeys.org/curriculum
https://www.becketkeys.org/curriculum
https://support.parentpaygroup.com/hc/en-gb/sections/6089568194577-Parents-and-guardians
https://support.parentpaygroup.com/hc/en-gb/sections/6089568194577-Parents-and-guardians
mailto:office@becketkeys.org
mailto:office@becketkeys.org
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What is House Music? 

• This is a music competition between the six houses 
at Becket Keys. 

• This will take place on Friday 11th  November in the 
main hall, starting at 7pm. 

• There are three parts to the competition: 

Unison Song – every house in Year 7 (tutor group) will 
perform a unison song (singing together).  Every house will 
be given a different song to learn. This will be led by senior 
students in the school.  Rehearsals will take place once a 
week during tutor time and the songs will be on Satchel 
One for you to practise. 

Instrumental Cup – Two performers (or groups) from each 
house will compete for the instrumental cup.  Each house 
will have one upper school and one lower school 
competitor.  Auditions will take place from 26th Sept.  
Speak to your music teacher to arrange a time to audition. 

Vocal Cup – One singer from each house will compete for 
the Vocal Cup.  Auditions will take place from 26th Sept.  
Speak to your music teacher to arrange a time to audition. 

 

Good luck! 

 

 

Back due to popular demand, we are holding 
our regular series of Chamber Concerts again 
this year.   

Our first concert will take place in  

Runcie Hall on Friday 30th 
September from 7pm. 

 This concert features students from Year 10 to 
Year 13, some of whom are preparing for 
performance exams.   

The concert is free of charge and no tickets 
required. 
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Miss Spoor 
Head of Mathematics 
 
I am excited to join the Becket 
Keys community as Head of 
Mathematics. I hope to diminish 
Mathematics anxiety amongst 
students and enrich a love for the 
subject. I started my career at The 
Coopers’ Company and Coborn 
School where I was able to make 
a positive impact on my pupils 
both academically and 
personally. In 2020 I left to 
become Deputy Head of 
Mathematics at Bower Park 
Academy. During my time at 
Bower, I helped to encourage 
many students and learned 
invaluable skills in helping to run 
a department.  

I have a range of voluntary 
experience, spanning from 
working with children with 
disabilities to working in a 
hospital in India via a gap medics 
programme. I believe the 
experience of working with a 
wide diversity of people has 
helped develop many skills. These 
include demonstrating empathy 

and understanding, which I 
believe are fundamental in 
becoming a successful leader at 
Becket Keys as part of the 
school’s Christian values.  As a 
volunteer, I utilised my time to 
develop a stronger work ethic and 
have used my experiences in 
numerous occupations which 
include working within the 
Students’ Union as a supervisor as 
well as paid employment at 
Colchester Hospital. Volunteering 
helped me to develop the ability 
to cope with difficult and stressful 
situations, and on these 
occasions, remain composed 
whilst still having a sense of 
perspective. 

Before attending University, I was 
a member of my local theatre: 
The Queen’s Theatre, 
Hornchurch. I was there for a 
total of 5 years and performed in 
many different shows, my 
favourite being ‘David 
Copperfield.’ During my time I 
attended many workshops, and I 
achieved a Jack Petchey Award in 
Performing Arts.  

Another interest of mine has 
always been participating in 
sport, particularly in Netball and 
Football. I was always a keen 
player at school and was asked to 
join a team at my local YMCA. 
While at school, I achieved a Level 
1 Sports Leader Qualification.  On 
a Friday evening, I helped coach 
the first girls football team at 
Coopers. The lack of a girls’ 
football team was a real gap in 
the provision at the school, 

especially given the athletic 
successes. I feel very proud that I 
have been able to get so many 
girls interested in playing 
football, we regularly had more 
than 20 players at training! I truly 
enjoy working within a team, 
collaborating with my peers, and 
leading the team to success.  

Throughout my visits to Becket 
Keys last academic year, I was 
impressed with the feel of 
community, the culture of respect 
and how Christian values are fully 
immersed across the school.  I am 
a strong believer in promoting 
positive behaviour and mindset 
through resilience and I will 
encourage members of my 
department to focus on the 
positives happening during their 
lessons, rather than the 
negatives, to embed the same 
values in the students.  

Ultimately, the position of Head 
of Mathematics is a pivotal role at 
Becket Keys.  I aim to be a pro-
active, motivational, and 
compassionate leader and 
through my careful analysis of 
data, I also aim to give our pupils 
the best opportunities to flourish 
and excel both personally and 
academically. 

 

 

Meet Some More New Staff 
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Mr Carter 
PE Teacher 
 

I am excited to be embarking on 
my Becket Keys journey which is 
my first role after completing my 
training year. My main role is 
within PE, but you may see me 
teaching around other subjects as 
I taught English during my 
training year also. I feel it is 
important that students, 
especially the younger boy 
groups, have a male role model 
who enjoys a spot of reading as 
well as participating in sport! (At 
the minute I’m reading A Time to 
Kill by John Grisham)  

I am familiar with the Brentwood 
area as this is where I grew up and 
I know how competitive academic 
and sporting life can be for 
students navigating their way 
through the school system. One 
focus I have this year is to help 
encourage students try out 
unfamiliar sports (such as 
Dodgeball, Goalball and 
Tchoukball) as well as have the 
confidence to go outside of their 
comfort zone and explore the 
wider opportunities secondary 

school has to offer. During my 
spare time, I love to cook and I 
often experiment with new 
recipes and flavours to try and 
impress friends and family. I am a  
coach at Bentley Cricket Club and 
look forward to developing more 
local talent during the summer. 

Surprisingly, my A-Levels didn’t 
contain PE. However, that did not 
not deter my passions rather 
helped discover passions for 
other subjects such as Business, 
Media Studies and English 
Language. I believe it is important 
to have a wide focus to keep your 
options open and try and 
appreciate the cultures, passions 
and interests of those all around.  

I look forward to inspiring the 
new generation of student and a 
prosperous career in teaching.  

 
Miss Davies 
Spanish Teacher 
 

I am very excited to be starting at 
Becket Keys this September. I 
started learning Spanish when I 
was at school myself. I picked it 
up in Year 9 alongside French and 
instantly loved Spanish. I 
continued to study Spanish in 6th 

form and went to Spain for the 
first time. I then went to 
university to complete a joint 
honours degree in History and 
Spanish. Through the istory side 
of my degree, I studied a range of 
history from Medieval women to 
the Russian Revolution. Through 
the Spanish side of my degree, I 
not only learnt the language but I 
also learnt about the culture and 
history of Spanish speaking 
countries such as Chile and 
Argentina. As a result, I believe 
that language learning should 
incorporate learning about the 
culture and history of Spanish 
speaking countries alongside 
learning the grammar and 
vocabulary of the language. 
During my time at university, I 
completed a year abroad. I was 
lucky enough to spend six months 
in Mexico and six months in Cuba. 
I was also really lucky to travel 
through Central America 
between university term times. 
After university I worked in the 
travel industry in customer 
service before training as a 
teacher. Outside of school I enjoy 
going to and watching musical 
productions locally or in London. I 
love to read, especially historical 
fiction. I also really enjoy 
travelling and am looking forward 
to visiting more Spanish speaking 
countries soon. 
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Extra-Curricular Clubs 
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Extra-Curricular Clubs 
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Yesterday we held our school Open Event, 
this was the first large scale event  since 2019 
and we were delighted to be able to welcome 
families into the school again. 
 
We love showing new people round our 
school, as these events are the best way for 
students and their families to find out what 
Becket Keys is like. This school is a distinctive 
choice. No one is here just because it is their 
catchment school; everyone has specifically 
chosen to come here. That gives it a 
particular feel. Most importantly, our 
Christian ethos sets us apart. Not everyone 
knows how a Church School operates, these 
events give them a chance to find out.  

 As always, it was pleasure to take 
prospective parents and students on tours of 
the school. The politeness of students, 
professionalism of our staff and standard of 
our facilities is something to be proud of.  
 
We are extremely grateful to all the teachers, 
student tour guides and department helpers. 
We are also grateful for the commitment of 
our school families in supporting these events 
with late school pickups etc. These events are 
important for the wider community and help 
families reach important decisions about the 
future for their sons and daughters. Thank 
you for your continuing support of our school. 
 

 

Becket Keys Open Event 
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Subject Consultation 
Evenings 

 

Year 13 
Thursday  

29th September 2022 
Booking now open 

 
Year 8 

Thursday 3rd November 2022 
 

Year 12 
Thursday  

17th November 2022 
 

Year 11 
Thursday 12th January 2023 

 
Year 9 

Thursday 2nd February 2023 
 

Year 7 
Thursday 16th March 2023 

 
Year 10 

Thursday 8th June 2023 
 

 
 

 

For further information please 
check: http://www.essexlocaloffer.org.uk/ 

 

 

 

 

Please make sure that EVERY item of 
uniform, PE Kit and equipment is named. 

There are many items that we are unable to 
return as we do not know whom they 
belong to. 

Lost Property can be collected from 
Reception. 

 

http://www.essexlocaloffer.org.uk/
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What is good about 

Work Experience? 

Work experience is essential for 
getting a job. Whether it's a short 
work placement or a longer 
internship, work experience is 
always viewed favourably by 
employers and can help you 
decide your future career. Work 
experience tells you what it is like 
to work for an organisation, in a 
professional environment. Work 
experience offers you a taste of 
what it is like to work for different 
businesses in various industries.  

Work experience placements, 
even if they only last for a few 
days, or a week or two, are a 
great way for you to open your 
eyes to the world of professional 
work.  

Anything you can do to gain some 
new skills and insights into what 
it is actually like to work for a 
company will be useful in the 
future. Additionally, you will be 
able to put all this great 
experience down on your CV, and 
the better the CV, the more likely 
it is you'll attract the eye of 
recruiters when it comes to 
looking for job. 

How to decide on 
work experience 

You may already know what 
career you are interested in so the 
best thing to do is to look for 
work experience that’s related to 
the job you want to do, or in the 
same sector or industry as your 
chosen career. 

Here are some examples: 

• If you know you want to 
be a chef, you could try to 
find a placement in a 
restaurant or canteen.  

• If you’re interested in a 
career in medicine, you 
could try to find a 
placement in a hospital or 
GP surgery.  

• If you like to travel, you 
could look for a placement 
with a travel agent or tour 
company.  

• If you think a career in 
finance would suit you, 
you could try to get a 
placement in an accounts 
office or at a bank.  

For more information and ideas 
on how to get a work experience 
placement and other careers 
advice, check out the Essex 

Opportunities website here: 
https://www.essexopportunities.c
o.uk/ 

Generation Medics 

Generation Medics; is a multi-
award-winning social enterprise, 
to support young people in 
Basildon to think about 
healthcare as a future career 
through their Virtual Healthcare 
Academy. 

Students aged 13-19 can attend 
workshops, gain virtual work 
experience and also receive 
online support and mentoring. 
This academy provides a fantastic 
opportunity to empower and 
raise the aspirations of our next 
generation of healthcare 
professionals. 

 

Anchor programme at Basildon | 
Mid and South Essex NHS 
Foundation Trust (mse.nhs.uk) 

 

Anchor programme at Southend | 
Mid and South Essex NHS 
Foundation Trust (mse.nhs.uk) 

 

 

 

Careers Information  

 

https://www.essexopportunities.co.uk/
https://www.essexopportunities.co.uk/
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgenerationmedics.org.uk%2Fhealthcare-academy-essex%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7C1cf40874ebce436a68fe08da96fe2006%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637988315440289087%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lgY7kfLD%2FEiRx1XBlhbJTy6oEP7JhP85LrhSd8lp7D8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgenerationmedics.org.uk%2Fhealthcare-academy-essex%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7C1cf40874ebce436a68fe08da96fe2006%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637988315440289087%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lgY7kfLD%2FEiRx1XBlhbJTy6oEP7JhP85LrhSd8lp7D8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mse.nhs.uk%2Fanchor-programme-at-basildon%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7C1cf40874ebce436a68fe08da96fe2006%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637988315440289087%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=2bxPnrpF2mzBp9kRr2rq5CVrzuyNhaiW4Yr2wKADBmc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mse.nhs.uk%2Fanchor-programme-at-basildon%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7C1cf40874ebce436a68fe08da96fe2006%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637988315440289087%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=2bxPnrpF2mzBp9kRr2rq5CVrzuyNhaiW4Yr2wKADBmc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mse.nhs.uk%2Fanchor-programme-at-basildon%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7C1cf40874ebce436a68fe08da96fe2006%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637988315440289087%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=2bxPnrpF2mzBp9kRr2rq5CVrzuyNhaiW4Yr2wKADBmc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mse.nhs.uk%2Fanchor-programme-at-southend&data=05%7C01%7C%7C1cf40874ebce436a68fe08da96fe2006%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637988315440289087%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PdI7B2FPI3vX5m9kzqBFk1TfnVhlf4oiN%2FWw316RNZk%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mse.nhs.uk%2Fanchor-programme-at-southend&data=05%7C01%7C%7C1cf40874ebce436a68fe08da96fe2006%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637988315440289087%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PdI7B2FPI3vX5m9kzqBFk1TfnVhlf4oiN%2FWw316RNZk%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mse.nhs.uk%2Fanchor-programme-at-southend&data=05%7C01%7C%7C1cf40874ebce436a68fe08da96fe2006%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637988315440289087%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PdI7B2FPI3vX5m9kzqBFk1TfnVhlf4oiN%2FWw316RNZk%3D&reserved=0
https://www.essexopportunities.co.uk/explore-careers-pages/resources/tell-me-about-work-experience/
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HARVEST FESTIVAL OFFERING  

Becket Keys makes an ongoing effort to 
encourage our school community to respond to 
Brentwood Foodbank’s appeals for food items and 
other essentials. Over the next few weeks, staff, 
students visitors and friends of Becket Keys, can 
bring their donations directly to school to add to 
our Harvest Display in Main Reception. The final 
day for donations will be Monday 10th October. 
The current shortage items are shown in the list 
accompanying this article. This will demonstrate 
our practical as well as prayerful response to the 
needs of others, as we acknowledge and give 
thanks to God for the riches of the earth at this 
time. 

Let us use this opportunity of blessing others to 
remind ourselves of the blessings that we receive 
from God. Let us be truly thankful for the gifts of 
food which we so easily take for granted. May we 
never lose the wonder of your goodness displayed 
in the harvest and may we seek to cultivate good 
fruit in our own lives.  
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A Message from the  
Admin Team 
 
Remember that all correspondence to the 
school must come through the school 
office email: office@becketkeys.org  

Your message will be forwarded to the 
member of staff concerned.  

You can also send a message via the 
contact page on the website: 

https://www.becketkeys.org/contact-staff 

You can also now reply directly to any 
message you receive from  the school via 
Bromcom, just hit the reply button and it 
will go to the office. 

Students can contact their teachers via 
Satchel One if they have any queries 
regarding their lessons. 

Please do not email staff directly as any 
message received in this way will not 
receive a response. 

Many thanks for your understanding. 

 

 

mailto:office@becketkeys.org
https://www.becketkeys.org/contact-staff
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 To support our Sixth Formers in 
making informed decisions about 
their futures, I am going to start a 
series of regular careers talks 
during their tutorial periods.  To 
do this, I need the support of the 
Becket Keys community! 

Are you - or is someone you know 
- able to present to Sixth Formers 
for about 10 minutes and then 
answer questions they ask?  The 
presentation might focus on 
some or all of these areas, as well 
as anything else related to them: 

• What you do for a career. 
• Your pathway to get 

where you are. 
• Why you chose this 

pathway. 
• What your job includes 

across a day / week / 
month / year. 

• What other jobs you have 
had were like. 

• Why you like certain jobs 
you have had. 

• The biggest 
responsibilities you have. 

• The greatest challenges 
you have faced. 

• The most important 
learning experiences you 
have had. 

• What is most rewarding? 
• Advice to those interested 

in a similar career to you. 
• Advice about a successful 

career in general. 
• Advice about writing a CV 

and/or application letter, 
as well as interview skills. 

The talks will need to be delivered 
during tutorials, so anyone who is 
willing to support would have to 
be available for either Year 13 
tutorial (10:10am-10:35am) or 
Year 12 tutorial (10:35am-
11:00am) - or both!  Talks could 
be delivered in person in the John 
Wraw Chapel or via Microsoft 
Teams.  I can be almost totally 
flexible about the best time of 
year and day for each talk, so this 
is not an issue. 

If you - or someone you know - 
can support me in this, please 

email me via 
office@becketkeys.org with a 
brief (I do not want to take up too 
much of your time!) explanation 
of the jobs/areas you would be 
talking about.  Once I have 
collated these, I will 
communicate with those who are 
able to assist in more detail and 
be available to answer queries 
you might have. 

Thank you for your support in 
preparing our Sixth Formers for 
their futures. 

Ross Peggs 
Assistant Headteacher and 

Head of Sixth Form 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Careers Talks to Sixth Formers 

 

 

mailto:office@becketkeys.org
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School Photographs  

If you have pre-registered you 
should now have an email with 
your unique access link. If not 
please contact Carmel Jane 
Photography via the following link: 
https://www.carmeljane.co.uk/pre-
registration-support/ 

All photographs will be sent 
straight to your home address with 
limited discounts available for the 
first 14 days. 

For any further information please 
contact Carmel Jane. 

Email: info@carmeljane.co.uk 

Tel: 01277 822674 (9am-2pm) 

Carmel Jane Photography 
 

 Sixth Form Open Event 
Thursday  

13th October 2022 
5.00pm- 8.00pm 

 
We are delighted to be holding a live 

Open Evening this year so that parents 
and students can find out about our 

distinctive Sixth Form. This Open 
Evening is ideal for families with students 

in Year 11, but also suitable if your 
son/daughter is in Year 10. 

 
If you would like to attend, please 

register at Eventbrite: 
 

Becket Keys Sixth Form Open Event 

 

 

If your son/daughter has misplaced anything at school, then 
kindly inform him/her that all lost property is taken to 
reception for collection. 

Please make sure that all items, especially uniform are named, 
this will ensure that items can be returned to the student 
easily.                                                                                     Thank you! 

 

https://www.carmeljane.co.uk/pre-registration-support/
https://www.carmeljane.co.uk/pre-registration-support/
mailto:info@carmeljane.co.uk


BECKET KEYS CHURCH OF ENGLAND SCHOOL 23 SEPTEMBER 2022                                                                                     Volume XI– Issue III 
I 

Page 16 of 26 
 

Lord of the harvest – 
Putting God in his place 

Jesus refers to God as ‘the Lord of 
the harvest' (Matthew 9:38). How 
do you reflect God’s bounty in 
your everyday life? 

The words of Matthew 9:35-38 
have helped me reflect on the 
significance of God in our lives 
this harvest season: 

“Jesus went through all the towns 
and villages, teaching in their 
synagogues, proclaiming the good 
news of the kingdom and healing 
every disease and sickness. When 
he saw the crowds, he had 
compassion on them, because they 
were harassed and helpless, like 
sheep without a shepherd. Then he 
said to his disciples, ‘The harvest is 
plentiful but the workers are few. 
Ask the Lord of the harvest, 
therefore, to send out workers into 
his harvest field.’” 

It is not the actual context or the 
content of these verses that I 
would like to focus on today, but 
the title ‘Lord of the harvest’. The 
symbolic meaning of harvest in 
Scripture encompasses two main 
areas: God’s provision for us and 
God’s blessing for others. While 
we celebrate a harvest season 
just once a year, we must 
recognise that we experience the 
spirit of harvest all the time. Each 
day that we go to school or work 

and feel that we have achieved, 
we experience harvest. Each time 
we receive love from our family 
and those in our lives, we 
experience harvest. Each time we 
experience the closeness of God 
in a way that fills us spiritually, we 
experience harvest. Each time we 
enjoy a good meal, we experience 
harvest. On a daily basis, we 
experience harvest! 

The words of Jesus in this reading 
are important in helping us 
understand the way we should 
live our lives as ‘workers’ for God. 
We must remember that the 

harvests we experience on a daily 
basis do not actually belong to us. 
They belong to God, because he 
is the ‘Lord of the harvest’, not us. 
When we put God in his place, his 
rightful place, we recognise him 
as the Lord of our harvest. We 
acknowledge that he is the one 
who gave us hands to work, that 
he is the one who supplies our 
provisions and that our family is 
actually his family. All these 
things rightfully belongs to Him. 

In addition, when recognising 
that our harvest belongs to him, 
we also embrace the fact that, 
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while in part our harvest is 
something he gives to meet our 
needs, it is also something he 
wants us to use to bless others. 
These things exist, to a large 
extent, to be a blessing to those 
around us. 

Our Harvest Foodbank Appeal is 
an example of how we can reach 
out and share our harvest, as God 
intended. Our donations to the 
foodbank over the years have 
brought hope and show that we 
care for the plight of the people 
of our local community.  

We should also extend our 
thoughts to the issues of poverty 
all over the world and pray for 
God to help us support all these 
people. We are blessed with so 
many good things, but, there are 
some people who have none of 
these things. Perhaps their 
harvest has failed, or wicked 
people have taken away all the 
things that made their lives good, 
or they have suffered disease, 
famine, war or natural disasters, 
such as floods and hurricanes. Let 
us ask God to help us share what 

we can with those who are in 
need. 

We should also pray for the 
organisations which help people 
who have nothing to start making 
a living for themselves. Where we 
are unable to give in the material 
sense, may we be safe in the 
knowledge that our prayers can 
make a difference. Faith can 
move the mountains of injustice 
and poverty in this world.  

This harvest season, pause for a 
time of reflection and ask, do I 
need to put God in his place this 
harvest season? 

Let us pray: 

Lord of the Harvest, we thank you 
for providing for us and our many 
blessings. Give us a harvest of 
peace, sown in justice, that 
everyone may have daily bread 
and that we can see our way 
forward in prayer.  Be with us, 
Lord, as we face your challenge to 
help others and learn how to live 
our lives in love and prayer. Each 
day may we make the choices 
and take the actions that will 

bring an end to poverty and 
hunger, and lead us all towards a 
fairer world. Amen. 

 
Mrs Sharp 

Deputy Head Teacher 

 

 

Hello!  I’m Lucy, a Year 12 student 
here at Becket Keys.  This October, I 
intend to volunteer in Uganda to 
educate and support children and 
schools in the Kumi district.  I’d be 
working with Teams4U, aiming to 
spread as much happiness as we 
possibly can through engaging in fun 
activities with the children: singing, 
dancing, playing games and sports 
such as football.   

In addition, we would educate the 
children on the importance of hand 
washing through fun 
demonstrations and - for the older 
students - enabling them to 
understand menstruation and 
reproductive health so that they feel 
prepared for the changes they will 
experience in their future as 
teenagers.   

If you would like to learn more about 
what we are doing you can follow 
the link below: 

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfu
nding/joandlucyuganda 

 

 

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/joandlucyuganda
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/joandlucyuganda
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Becket Keys 

Church of England 
School 
Sawyers Hall Lane 
Brentwood, Essex 
CM15 9DA 
01277 286600 
 
 
 

www.becketkeys.org 
office@becketkeys.org 
finance@becketkeys.org       
                
Twitter:    
@BecketKeys  
@MrScottEvans         
@BecketKeys6th 
@BecketKeysMusic 
@BecketKeysPE   
@BecketKeysArt 
@BecketKeysSci 
 
Facebook:     Becket Keys Church 
School 

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

 
 

YEAR 13 CONSULTATION EVENING 
THURSDAY 29TH SEPTEMBER 2022 

BOOKINGS ARE NOW OPEN 
 

* 
SITH FORM OPEN EVENT 

THURSDAY 13TH OCTOBER 2022 
 

* 
INSET DAY 

(NO STUDENTS IN SCHOOL) 
FRIDAY 21ST OCTOBER 2022 

* 
ALL SAINTS’ HOLIDAY 

YEAR 11 INTERVENTIONS 
MONDAY 24TH OCTOBER – 

FRIDAY 28TH OCTOBER 2022 
 

* 
STUDENT HALF DAY 

FRIDAY 16TH DECEMBER 2022 
 

* 
CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY 

MONDAY 19TH DECEMBER 2022 – 
TUESDAY 3RD JANUARY 2023 

 
* 

INSET DAY 
(NO STUDENTS IN SCHOOL) 

WEDNESDAY 4TH JANUARY 2023 
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